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HIGHLIGHTS: 
Knight of the Month:   
James E. Jones, Treasurer, Council #759,  
  
Knight of the Year - Dan Porter 
  
Family of the Year - Tim and Teresa 
Johnson 

  
June 22nd - Saturday 
Saturday of Prayer - Venue Change!!!  
With the Planned Parenthood on South 
Henderson now closed, Knights of Columbus 
Council 759's prayer vigil will now be conducted 
at the new Planned Parenthood in South Fort 
Worth.  The address is as follows: 
Planned Parenthood                                                 
6464 John Ryan Dr.                                                    
Ft. Worth  
This Saturday, June 22nd is our next vigil. 
We will meet at the formation building, but have 
to leave at 7:30am sharp.  At the new Planned 
Parenthood, parking is allowed on the street, but 

   



 
 
     

  Quick Links... 

KC 759 Website 

Hall Rental 

Council 759 Catering 
KC Headline Bistro 
Catholics Respect Life 
SEAS Home Page 
Franciscan Friars Begging 
List 
LifeSiteNews.com 

www.4thdegree2857.org.  

  

 

 

not in the hospital parking lots.  Security will ask 
you to move your car. 
Incidentally, this is the location where the 40 Days 
for Life Fort Worth prayer vigils will be held. 
Teresa and I hope to see you there. 
Peace, 
Tim 

  
June 23rd - Sunday 
The Quarterly KC Blood Drive at the 
KC Hall 8:30 AM - 1:30 PM. 
We will need Brothers after Masses to 
sign up people for the drive, Contact 
Dan Porter at dan.porter1@verizon.net 
to sign up or call at 817-233-9924 for 
more information. 
If you can give blood please consider 
giving. This is an important event 
because your gift of blood can mean 
life to a person in need.  
 
June 28th - Friday 
Catering Opportunity for Brother Brian 
Broom. Construction Site in North 
Dallas 10:00 AM - 1:00 PM  
Burgers and Hotdogs for about 50 
people. Rob will be on vacation so we 
will need a crew chief and 2 - 3 guys to 
help. Let Burnie know if you can help. 
 
June 29th - Saturday  
The KC Yard sale is scheduled for next 
Saturday, the 29th, from 7 AM to 11 
AM. HELP NEEDED!!! 



It will be held in the Formation 
Building parking lot. 
·Donations can be dropped off in the pole 
barn (we have the first two stalls on the 
right as you enter) at any time.  People can 
also contact me to arrange a drop off.  The 
preferred method of donating items is to 
bring them to the parking lot the morning of 
the event (saves us from having to move it). 
·We can use help the morning of the event 
beginning at 6 AM.  Pick-up trucks needed.  
Meet at barn to help transport items and 
tables to the formation building.  
 

FROM THE DEACON'S DESK: 
Hallowed Be Thy Name 
 
LESSONS I LEARNED FROM MY DOG 
- Never Stop Playing 
- Wag More, Bark Less 
- Be Loyal and Faithful 
- Be Quick to Forgive 
- And Love Unconditionally 
 
DON'T FORGET - NO BUSINESS 
MEETING JULY 4th. MOVED TO JULY 
11th. 
 
 
GOD BLESS AMERICA 
 

ONE NATION UNDER GOD!!! 

UPCOMING EVENTS:     

  
  



  
June 22nd - Saturday ( Venue Change ) 
The next Saturday of Prayer will be June 22nd, 2013 at 8 AM.  
We'll be meeting at the Formation Building,  7:30 AM on Saturday to 
go as a caravan to Planned Parenthood, Knights and Youth together. 
At Planned Parenthood 6464 John Ryan Drive Fort Worth.  We seek to 
defend the unborn until we have secured their right to life, protected 
in law. Every time we pray in front of an abortion mill we 
are proclaiming the Gospel of life in a public square. We are also, 
prayerfully, making an abortionist concerned of us and accountable 
to God. ( Park on the Street not in Hospital Parking ) 
   
June 23rd - Sunday 
The Quarterly KC Blood Drive at the KC Hall 8:30 AM - 1:30 PM. 
We will need Brothers after Masses to sign up people for the drive 
June 8th and June 15th. Contact Dan Porter at dan.porter1@verizon.net 
to sign up or call at 817-233-9924 for more information. 
If you can give blood please consider giving. This is an important 
event  because your gift of blood can mean life to a person in need.  
Donors receive Buy-One-Get-One-Free Vouchers to a Texas Rangers 
game. Plus enter to win suite tickets to a Ranger game. For details go 
to backyardrewards.org 
  
June 29th - Saturday 
KC Garage Sale at the Formation Building parking lot.  7:00 AM - 1:00 
PM. We are looking for donations that we can sell. A good time to 
clean out the attic, garage, shed and house. Contact Dan Cleary at 
dcleary2@aol.com.  
  
  
July 4th - Thursday  
NO MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING MOVED TO JULY 11th.  
HAPPY BIRTHDAY USA!!!! 
  
July 11th - Thursday 

JULY BUSINESS MEETING IS MOVED TO 2nd THURSDAY 
DUE TO 4th of JULY.  
  
July 18th - Thursday 
KC 759 Officers Meeting - 7:00 PM KC Hall. All knights are welcome. 
  
August 13th - Tuesday 
2012 Religious Appreciation Dinner - St Francis in Grapevine  
  
August 23rd - Friday 
FAMILY NIGHT - TACO DINNER / FAMILY MOVIE 
Get out of the hot summer air for a cool night at the KC Hall. Dinner at 
6:00 PM. Cool Movie to Follow!!!! 
  
September 28th - Saturday 
9th Annual Bishop's Pro-Life Banquet  
  
October 12th and 13th - Saturday / Sunday 
FALL FEST - Brother Richard LaPorte KC Food Chairman. 
  
    

 

 



Prayer Requests   

God, our Father, walk through my house and take 

away all my worries and illnesses and please watch over 

and heal my family and friends in God's name, Amen.  
For the health of Monsignor. E. James Hart, Fr. Gary Geurtz, Fr. 
Jim McGhee, Fr. Dennis Smith, our deacons, Bishop Vann, the 
CFR's and all our Clergy        
   
May the Lord bless and guide Pope Francis as he leads 
his flock. 
  
For the health of Pope Emeritus Benedict.  
  
For the successful surgery on Wednesday, June 26th and 
the health and healing of Natalie Robbins, 5 year old 
granddaughter of SK Brother Rob Meyer and daughter of 
Brother Stan Robbins. 
  
For the repose of the soul of Marilyn Bachman, mother of 
Brother Terry Bachman. 
  
For the health and healing of Brother Ray Florez Jr. who 
has just started chemo treatments for cancer. 
  
For the health and healing of Frank Adinolfi father of 
Brother Franl Adinolfi. 
  
  
For the health and healing of Debbie Meyer, wife of 
Brother SK Rob Meyer.  
   
Health and healing of Brother Leonard Gurca's mother 
who was injured in the bus that crashed in Dallas. 
  
For the health and healing of Sue Sparks, wife of Brother 
George Sparks, who has suffered a serious set back in 
her recovery from knee surgery. 
  
For the health and healing of Bob Zwit, brother of Brother 
Jack Zwit. 
  
For the health and healing of Moragh Jones, wife of 
Brother Tom Jones.   
  
For the health and healing of Adele McGookin wife of 
Brother Joe McGookin. 
  
For the health and healing of Angeline Woolbright wife of 



Brother Chris Woolbright.  
  
For the health and healing of Anna Coleman and her 
family.   
  
For the health and healing of Cheryl Pawlak wife of 
Brother Paul Pawlak.  She just had her second surgery on 
her leg. It keeps breaking on her and she is in for a long 
road to full recovery. 
  
For the health and healing of  Maxine Propp wife of 
Brother Bob Propp.  
  
For the health and healing of Tony Casper. 
  
For the Health and Healing of Tom Sheely and prayers for 
his wife Kathy and daughter Jackie . Update: Tom is now 
at HOME. 
    
For the health and healing of Brother Johnny Pelzel.   
   

For the health and healing of Velma Garcia and for Ug.   
  
For the health and healing of Cheryl Radford.      
  
For the health and healing of Pablo Holguin- 5 year old 
grandson of  Omar Holguin. 
  
For the health and healing of Brother Chris Gomez.    
    

For the health and healing Brother Joe Vedda Sr.  
  
For the health and healing of Brother Chris Baker, son of  
Brother Ken Baker.   
  

May God's grace be with all those in their time of need. 
     
For an end to the scourge of abortion. 
  
For all those out of work or concerned about the future of their 
jobs. 
  
In thanksgiving for the leadership of our Bishops, Priests and 
Clergy in standing up for and teaching the Truth 
  
For our Country and its leaders - especially the "pro-choice" 
Catholics that they see the truth. 
  
For our military who protect our freedom.    

  
  



For our veterans who have served to protect our freedom. 
                                                                                     

  
   

Pro-Life Committee - Tim and Teresa Johnson  
tnt9232001@sbcglobal.net  817- 908 -0271   
   
(Venue Change) 
The next Saturday of Prayer will be June 22, 2013 at 8 AM.  
We'll be meeting at the Formation Building,  7:30 AM on Saturday to 
go as a caravan to Planned parenthood, Knights and Youth together. 
At Planned Parenthood 6464 John Ryan Dr. Fort Worth, Tx  We seek 
to defend the unborn until we have secured their right to life, 
protected in law. Every time we pray in front of an abortion mill we are 
proclaiming the Gospel of life in a public square. We are also, 
prayerfully, making an abortionist concerned of us and accountable 
to God. (Park on the Street not in Hospital Parking) 
  
  
CELL PHONE DRIVE: Knights of Columbus, will continue to collect 
used cell phones and recycle them. This is a fundraiser for Pro-Life 
charities. All Knights are asked to accept the cell phones and bring to 
a meeting. 
         
   
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS Pro-Life ACE Wings Award Application    
tkofc.org/uploads/downloads/9_Ace_Pro-Life_Award.pdf 
File Format: PDF/Adobe Acrobat - Quick View 
The Knights of Columbus Pro-Life ACE Wings Award 
is earned by participating in five (5) or more Public Pro-Life activities 
in any 12-month period.  
  

An Update from Tim: 
  
Brothers:  Please read this note from Kayla Schroeder. This is the 
dividend on our prayers and the work in we do in the pro-life arena.  
Could you ask for more!!! 
  
Dearest Prayer Warriors, 
I can't wait to tell you the good news!! Today 2 women who were 
going to abort from last week called back within 15 min of each other 
and said they changed their minds to parent. We are thanking God for 
changing hearts.  The staff is SO excited! The client I talked with said 
the baby's sonogram picture really pulled at her heart this weekend 
and she could not stop looking at it. She said that really changed her 
mind. I know prayer played a big role in it too. 
We have 3 adoptions taking place and that is God's plan too. We 
really press in asking for adoptions to happen and we see God honor 
that prayer. 
We feel the presence of God with us and His favor here and it falls on 
each client that comes in. 
Thank you so much for your diligent prayers. 
They really change LIVES!! 
Pray we can share Christ more and have more opportunities to pray 
with our clients. 
We have given out a baby bed and stroller and diapers, vitamins and 
wipes and clothes this week already. It's a fun thing to be able to 
provide for these little ones. 



•          September 21 at 11:00 am in a beautiful garden is our 
next annual Ladies Tea. We will have a well know painter do 
some artwork to praise music. He paints prophetically what 
God lays on His heart. 

  
Covered In His Grace, 
Kayla Schroeder 
Pregnancy Help 4 U 
Executive Director / Founder 
  
www.PregnancyHelp4U.org 
kayla@pregnancyhelp4u.org 
425 Keller Parkway 
Keller, Texas 76248 
(817) 753-6662 
   
  
  
  
    
  
  
   

KNIGHT'S CATERING - Rob Schill 

rschill@verizon.net 

 

Catering supports our charity objectives in a BIG WAY!!! 
  
Your Help is ALWAYS Needed and Appreciated. 
  
  
June 22nd - Saturday - We are catering St John's officer 
installation dinner.   More information to come. 
  
June 29th -  Saturday - We are catering council 7264 in 
Weatherford's installation dinner.   This will be the 4th event 
they have asked us to do.....more info to come. 
   

  
  
  
  

CHURCH DIRECTOR - ED LEAL 

 

  
IF YOU NEED COMMUNION:   
If any Brother Knight, or family member is ill or in the 



hospital I will make arrangements to bring them Holy 
Communion. 
Ed Leal    
edleal7751@gmail.com 
817 205 1122  

  
TODAY IN SCRIPTURE: 
  
"Draw near to God, and He will draw near to you." - James 
4:8  
   

  

   

Our Seminarians:  

  

At the June business meeting the Chancellor read 
letters from the seminarians thanking KC 759 for 
all our support. 
  
Seminarian Joseph Keating   Birthday  05/10  Phone  011-
39-06-68493-815 E-Mail joe_keating510@hotmail.com 
Pontifical North American College  00120 Vatican City 
State Europe 
  
***** 
Seminarian Gary Picou  Birthday 01/04  Phone  817-472-
5181  E-Mail gjpicou@hotmail.com 
Pastoral Internship St. Joseph Arlington 

From the Deacon's Desk: 

  

Deacon Nelson Petzold 

  

  
Hallowed Be Thy Name   
   
How merciful the Lord is to us, how kind and richly 
compassionate! He wished us to repeat this prayer in God's 
sight, to call the Lord our Father and, as Christ is God's Son, 
be called in turn sons of God! None of us would ever have 
dared to utter this name unless he himself had allowed us to 
pray in this way. And therefore, dear friends, we should bear in 
mind and realize that when we call God our Father we ought 
also to act like sons. If we are pleased to call him Father, let 
him in turn be pleased to call us sons.   
We should live like the temples of God we are, so that it can 



be seen that God lives in us. No act of ours should be 
unworthy of the spirit. Now that we have begun to live in 
heaven and in spirit, all our thoughts and actions should be 
heavenly and spiritual; for, as the Lord God himself has said: 
Those who honor me I will honor, and those who despise me 
shall be despised. And the blessed Apostle wrote in his letter: 
You are not your own; you were bought with a great price. So 
glorify and bear God in your body.   
We go on to say, May your name be hallowed. It is not that we 
think to make God holy by our prayers; rather we are asking 
God that his name may be made holy in us. Indeed, how could 
God be made holy, he who is the source of holiness? Still, 
because he himself said: Be holy, for I am holy, we pray and 
beseech him that we who have been hallowed in baptism may 
persevere in what we have begun. And we pray for this every 
day, for we have need of daily sanctification; sinning every 
day, we cleanse our faults again and again by constant 
sanctification.   
The apostle Paul instructs us in these words concerning the 
sanctification which God's loving kindness confers on us: 
Neither the immoral, nor idolaters, nor adulterers, nor 
homosexuals, nor thieves, nor the greedy, nor drunkards, nor 
revilers, nor robbers will inherit the kingdom of God. And such 
indeed you were. But you have been washed, you have been 
sanctified, you have been justified in the name of the Lord 
Jesus Christ and in the Spirit of our God. We were sanctified, 
he says, in the name of the Lord Jesus Christ and in the Spirit 
of our God. Hence we make our prayer that this sanctification 
may remain in us. But further, our Lord who is also our judge 
warns those who have been cured and brought back to life by 
him to sin no more lest something worse happen to them. 
Thus we offer constant prayers and beg night and day that this 
sanctification and new life which is ours by God's favor may be 
preserved by his protection. 
    

  
  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


